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Lockwood Pedestrian Safety District Advisory Board  
Meeting Minutes recorded and submitted by Zachary Hassler, Advisory Board Secretary 

June 7, 2023, 7pm 

Attendance 
 
Board members: Pres. Brandy Dangerfield, Vice Pres. Woody Woods, Sec. Zachary Hassler, Pam 
Ask, Tim Sather, Travis Smith 
 
Board members not in attendance: Tobin Novasio  
 
Dangerfield called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. and began by seeking public comment. There were 
no public comments provided.  
 
Sather motioned to approve March minutes. Smith seconded. Motion carried with unanimous 
voice vote. 
 
Woods updated the group on the solution for the drainage issue near the baseball field at the end of 
the ongoing Old Hardin Rd sidewalk construction project. Woods motioned to approve a valley 
gutter at the location for a cost of $11,107.50, which is expected to be split between 
Yellowstone County and LPSD. Ask seconded. Motion carried with unanimous voice vote. This 
cost was a significant savings over the most recent estimates of $22,000-$35,000 and the earlier 
culvert solution that had an estimated cost of up to $40,000.  
 
Dangerfield initiated discussion on the Highway 87E Massick Property sidewalk gap. In weeks 
leading up to this meeting, Mark Dearing with the school sent an email to Erin Claunch saying the 
school had selected a contractor. Claunch said he had contacted the school’s contractor, and the 
contractor informed him the price the school negotiated was for concrete only. Claunch said 
additional work will be required to prep the site for concrete, such as placing gravel and performing 
compaction. Ask suggested Claunch contact Tobin Novasio to coordinate and confirm the school’s 
plans for site prep. Claunch said there could be issues with maintenance staff performing site prep 
since the work will be in MDT’s right of way. Claunch said he’d try to contact Novasio to work through 
the issue and push towards construction as soon as feasible.  
 
Dangerfield informed the group Novasio intends to stay on the board while he lives Lockwood and 
commutes to his new job as superintendent in Hardin. 
 
Dangerfield said she’d been reimbursed for PILT funds related to the May 3rd Bike + Helmet 
giveaway. 120 helmets and reflective slap bands were delivered to the school on 5/19/23. Dangerfield 
did not receive additional bikes from former board member Hecker, but she said she’d try contacting 
Hecker. 
 
The LPSD annual budget meeting remains scheduled for June 27, 2023. Woods said he’d recently 
met with Jen with Yellowstone County to review LPSD’s current balances and next year’s projected 
budget. 
 
Dangerfield adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  
 
 




